Broughton-in-Furness CE Primary School



Summer Term

Newsletter 33

8th June 2017

We are a Values school - This half term's value is: **Respect**. Please see our website for Home/ school values based activities!

Dear Parents,

School Play: Wow! Weren't we lucky with the weather last night?! Thank you all for coming and making the evening a great success. The children were amazing and they braved the chill to perform wonderfully, despite technical hitches! We hope you enjoyed it as much as we did.

Site security update: As you are aware, new security measures have been put in place over half term to tighten up access within the school and grounds. Subsequently, in addition to the new controlled door system, we will also be following advice to lock the main two gates from Monday, during any period the children are all outside on the playground. This will not stop entry as staff will carry the key, but will allow greater opportunity for any visitors to be directed if needed.

Residential update: Class 3 parents should have received a further letter last night. I would be grateful if a response could be made by tomorrow by either Dojo, email or speaking with me, so that I can look to more final arrangements.

Cricket coaching: We are pleased to advise that we have organised weekly cricket coaching for all our classes which starts tomorrow morning.

Bows in hair: Recently there has been a craze for very large bows and flowers in hair. Although these are very pretty, I would like to clarify that these are not appropriate for school. Please can children wear a suitably sized bobble, clip or headband instead. Thank you.

Mrs Warrener: It will be Mrs Warrener's last day on Friday before she starts her maternity leave. Miss Lloyd has been in school all this week to ensure a smooth handover in Class 2. We wish Mrs Warrener our best and will let you know the news when we hear it!

It is also time for Class 1 to say goodbye to Mr Bell and Mr Wade who are leaving to continue their studies at the University of Cumbria.

School Photographs: Previews of the school photographs have been sent home tonight. Orders should be returned to school by Tuesday 20th June.

Extra School Activities:

Breakfast Club	Daily	8-8.50am	£3.00 per session
After School Club	Daily	3.30-6pm	£6.50 per session
Play Club	Tuesday	3.30-4.30pm	(Rec-Yr. 2)
Multiskills	Tuesday	3.30-4.30pm	£1 per session
Cricket Practice	Wednesday	3.30-4.30pm	Class 3
Mrs GK Reading Club	Daily as arranged per class		Dinnertimes
Mrs GK's Pastel Club (Class 3)	Thursday	3.30-4.30pm	Places allocated

Dates for your diary:

12.06.17-16.06.17	Week 2 Dinner menu
16.06.17	BSA Summer Gala
21-23.06.17	Class 3 Residential
12.07.17	Provisional Sports Day (weather dependant)
20.07.17	Leavers Service in church at 2pm

Mrs J Graham-Kevan